January 12th 2021 6:30pm via Zoom

Tricia, Leesa, Mr.Jeske and Christy attended.

Tricia motioned to accept Decembers minutes Christy seconded it.

Leesa went over the financials. Tricia motioned to accept Leesa seconded it. We weren't sure of one check. Leesa will follow up with Deb to see the amount and what it was wrote for. Tricia thought it might be for the 5th grader's t-shirts. All stipend checks were cashed. Leesa will reimburse Tricia for December and January Zoom expense in the amount of 32.06.

We will be waiting until after the raffle to write a check for the playground equipment.

Mr.Jeske-

Spoke about parent teacher conferences. Decision was being made that PTO will not supply food for the conferences due to teachers each doing something different on the nights. Some will have face to face but others will still do via Google Meets. Instead we are going to put the money towards catering lunch for staff and teachers in May.

Let us know that all the classrooms now have new projector!! Pioneer is on top of technology!!

They are having an influx of students coming back from distant learning! Teachers are doing better and staying healthy. Still have 2 subs in the building that will help out where needed.

No math or reading night will be happening but open to the idea of having some outside activities in May.

Spoke about the 18 hams 3 B Meats donated for Christmas.

Raffle tickets will be ready to go out on February 11th. They will need to be back by the 28th. First drawing will be on March 1st we will have 25 drawings. We decided on \$50.00 payout for the top seller and a pizza party for the top selling class. Leesa will work with Deb to do the drawings on the 1st. Tricia will have to complete a report for the city once it is done. The student who sold each winning ticket will get \$5.

Penny wars will be in April.

Next meeting February 9th via zoom at 6:30pm.

Meeting adjourned!